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Town Hall Happenings 
 
The Mayor and Town Hall would like to welcome 
Tresa Woodward to our Montverde staff.  Mrs. 
Woodward will start on November 9th as our new 
Town Clerk.  In 1999 Mrs. Woodward and her 
husband, Dennis, relocated to Montverde from 
Pennsylvania to enjoy our warm climate and 
beautiful countryside.  The Woodwards have two 
children, Mackenzie and Jackson who are in 
3rdgrade and Kindergarten, respectively.  
 
Tresa has a vast amount of government experience 
having worked for the Senate of Pennsylvania for 
10 years and the Florida House of Representatives 
for the past year.  She has also held various 
community service positions and volunteered for 
many charitable organizations.  In her free time, 
she enjoys spending time with her family, is an avid 
knitter and coaching her daughter’s cheerleading 
team.  
 
Mrs. Woodward is very excited to be joining our 
team and assisting you with your town issues and 
concerns. You can reach her at 407-469-2681.  
Please stop by and welcome Tresa.  

Montverde Day 
 
November 7, 2009 will be our 30th annual 
Montverde Day festival.  Bring your family 
and friends for a full day of celebration, song 
and dance, food, games and good neighborly 
fun. We have over 120 vendors, pony rides, 
train rides, kids midway games, music, 
dance, face painting, dunk tank, free dog 
baths, animal adoptions and blood mobile 
just to name a few and food, food, food!!  
Come out and mingle with your neighbors on 
the fun filled day. 
Montverde Utility Payment Box is now 
available for you to use for your convenience.  
This box can be used for all utility bills and 

any Town Hall correspondence.  The drop box sits 
next to the Postal Service mail box in the Town Hall 
parking lot. 

Around Town 
 
Time changes November 1st, 2009. We will all be 
setting our clocks back one hour on Nov. 1 with the 
return of Eastern Standard Time, which means it is 
also time to reduce the amount of time which you 
will be watering you lawn and landscaping to no 
more than once per week. Please keep in mind that 
with the time changes also comes seasonal change 
in the watering restrictions. Lawns need much 
less watering in the winter months due to 
dormancy. Homes with addresses that end in an 
odd number or have no address may water only on 
Saturdays, and homes with address ending in an 
even number may water only on Sundays. 
Nonresidential irrigation is allowed on Tuesdays.  
 
The Faith Neighborhood Center needs donations, 
so to help out in difficult economic times for families 
there will be a box placed at the town hall to receive 
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donations of non-perishable foods such as canned 
chicken, tuna, peanut butter, canned vegetables, 
ect. Also donations of clothing, sheets, towels and 
small household appliances are appreciated. Also 
on Montverde Day (Nov. 7) a box will be located in 
Space 18. So please help us help those in need 
this holiday season.  
Also, you can visit their website at 
www.faithneigborhoodcenter.com for more details 
regarding donations.  
 
Garbage pick-up notice Thursday November 26, 
2009 garbage will not be picked up due to the 
holiday; however on Saturday November 28, 2009 
they will be coming for garbage pick-up so you can 
place your toter at the curb as usual. Monday will 
resume normal garbage pick-up. Also, recycling will 
be picked up the Wednesday before Thanksgiving 
which will be November 25, 2009.   
 
The First Baptist Church of Montverde invites 
you to celebrate with them as they dedicate their 
new multi-purpose building for continued use in 
ministering within the community of Montverde. 
This special service will be November 8, 2009 at 
10:30 am and culminate with a free luncheon for all 
to enjoy around noon.  Child care will be provided 
for the day and they wish to invite your children 
ages 3 to 8 to enjoy a special children’s program 
during the dedication service.  The theme for this 
special day is “Come and See”!  For more 
information, please contact the Church at 407-469-
4569. 
 
Bingo has been postponed until January.  Please 
look for updated Bingo information in upcoming 
Newsletters. 

 
Celebration Ministries will be hosting a free 
Christmas program in the Franklin Pearce Jr. 
Auditorium at Town Hall on December 11, 2009 at 
7:00 PM.  If you sing, dance or play music and are 
interested in participating, you can contact Judy at 
407-469-3847. 
 
Bring your dog to Montverde Day.  John Clark of 
TLC Critter Sitters will be giving free dog baths at 
Montverde Day at booth 125.  Leave your furry 
friend with John, for a free bath, while you look 
around our many vendors booths for Montverde 
Day. 
 

Library Events 
 
Holidays on a Shoestring 
Thursday, November 5, 6 pm at the Helen 
Lehmann Memorial Library Learn to manage your 
holiday spending 
 
Family Nutrition Made Simple 
Saturday, November 14, 11 am at the Helen 
Lehmann Memorial Library. Learn how to read food 
labels & how to stock your pantry with healthy 
alternatives. 
 
Storybook Christmas 
Saturday, December 12, 11 am at the Helen 
Lehmann Memorial Library Come enjoy classic 
Christmas stories and a craft! 
 
For more information, please contact Heather 
Coddington, Library Director at 407-469-3838. 
 

 


